# AUSC Minutes 12/17/2023



Present: Matt Neffinger, Josh Romond, Arnela Lander, David Croke, Chris Coffey, Tim Hunt, David Turner

**Absent:** Kevin Hayes

Call to Order: Matt Neffinger, 7:03pm

#### APPROVAL OF MINUTES

From 11/19/23 – Chris Coffey motions to approve, Matt Neffinger seconds, motion passes

### REPORTS OF OFFICER

# President — (Matt N.)

- VSA Annual General Meeting Sat Jan 6<sup>th</sup>
  - Josh and Matt will attend
- Trevor update
  - o Coming Feb-April
    - Plan to attend team trainings and have coaching clinics
    - Additional ideas needed
  - David Turner investigating options for using Trevor for community outreach
  - Tentative \$500 a week stipend

#### Secretary — (OPEN)

Josh doing temporary duties

#### Treasurer — (Tim H.)

- November deposits/income included both Futsal and Winter training at Vergennes
- We will have paid Far Post for Session 1 in December
- We will have paid Vergennes High School for training in December
- We expect to pay Far Post for Session 2 in January

#### REPORTS OF COMMITTEES

### **Uniforms** — (Arnela L.)

- Practice shirts; Juniors- HS
  - Exploring design options, possibly Black
- Coaches shirts
  - Looking at long-sleeves options

#### **Equipment** — (David C.)

- Used remaining soccer.com credit for balls, pinnies, and other essentials
- Monkton goals, U12 repeatedly repaired
  - David recommends replacing these goals

O David asked to revisit at Jan meeting, Matt to reach out to Rec to see if any sort of partnership is an option

### **Registrar** — (Matt)

- Ready to send out Winter announcement email & coaches roster email? Times/locations/training teams
- Would like to submit players and coaches for VSL winter insurance (also setup teams for early tournament registrations)
- Registrations 90 total vs 88 last year

Registrations	9	10	11	12	13	14	15	16	17	18	<b>Grand Total</b>
f	5	7	1	5	9	13	5	5	2		52
m	4	4	5	12	1	2	5	3		2	38
<b>Grand Total</b>	9	11	6	17	10	15	10	8	2	2	90

- Juniors: 12 total; 8 boys 4 girls
- 2 U14 girls waitlisted

# **Player and Coach Development** —(Chris C., Kevin H., Josh)

- Futsal update Chris
  - Trying to get spots for stranded players with QCFC
- Team reg decisions—VSL reg deadline Feb 5<sup>th</sup>
- Josh, Matt, Kevin, Pete need to discuss U14G waitlisters
- U14G tournament requests
- Winter Juniors 10 registrants, 8 signed up for combined win/spr program
- Tech Clinics David
  - o Reeves planning Middlebury tech clinic; 4-6 PM Sundays proposed, might do it later
    - David trying to organize a Middlebury-area program including Trevor, trying to figure out logistics
  - Dustin planning Bristol still in progress
  - Vergennes waiting on basketball schedules

# **Technology** — (Josh)

n/a

#### **UNFINISHED BUSINESS**

•

### **NEW BUSINESS**

#### **ADJOURNMENT**

Matt Neffinger adjourns 8:05pm Next Meeting – 1/21/24